Council Meeting

July 9, 2013
Chancellor Center
President Robert Walker called the regular semi-monthly meeting of Newtown Borough Council to order at 7:00 P.M. on Tuesday, July 9, 2013.  Mr. Walker asked those in attendance to join him in a moment of silence, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.
Present:  Councillors Auerweck, Burke, King, Machion, Walker and Warren; and Solicitor Bolla. Mayor O’Brien was excused.
The Solicitor announced that an Executive Session for discussion of police contract negotiations and litigation on the Black Horse Tavern took place prior to the meeting.  Council will continue the Executive Session on the litigation issue following the meeting.

Special Recognition of William E. Palkovics

· Mr. Walker recognized William E. Palkovics for his 20 years of service to the Newtown, Bucks County, Joint Municipal Sewer Authority and presented him with a plaque.  Sewer Authority Chairman Eric Johnson also presented Mr. Palkovics with a crystal bowl in appreciation of his years of service. 
Special Reminders

Movies in the Park – July 10, 2013 at Linton Memorial Park – Jaws II




 July 17, 2013 – Elf



 July 24, 2013 – The Burbs




 July 31, 2013 – Back to the Future
Annual Auto Show – July 21, 2013 from 10 AM – 3 PM, sponsored by the Newtown 

                                      Business Association

Amendments to the Agenda
· Parking on Penn Street
· The Starbucks parking lot

· Curb Ramps on Liberty and Greene Streets
· The State Street project
Public to be Heard

Resident Mary Beth Dillione voiced concern regarding the impending closure of the Newtown Swim Club and turning it into a townhome development.  Ms. Dillione noted that it is much more than a Swim Club.  It is a wonderful recreational facility, which includes a day camp, fitness facility, picnic area, basketball courts and miniature golf, in addition to many other activities.  Many families use it and they employ many local teens as lifeguards, camp counselors and snack bar employees during the summer months. She feels its closure will have a negative impact on the community.  Ms. Dillione asked Council to consider working with its elected counterparts in the Township and with the assistance of residents to find a solution for saving this shared asset. 
Resident Marc Waldinger expressed the same concerns as Ms. Dillione and asked that Council support efforts to retain the Swim Club.  After speaking with one of the Township supervisors, that individual welcomed a shared dialogue and suggested any interested residents attend their next meeting on July 24, 2013. 
Resident Terry Kiely who has been a member of the Swim Club for almost 20 years was also upset at the potential loss of the facility. She spoke to the owner’s wife, who said they were willing to entertain offers to sell to any interested party.  Ms. Kiely also mentioned that the facility is within walking distance for Borough residents.  It took community support to save the Chancellor Street building and she feels that this could be done again. 
Mr. Walker appreciated the residents voicing their concerns regarding the Swim Club closure and suggested they address the issue on the Township level, since they are on point for this.  He said that another consideration might be for the Swim Club members to create an LLC and buy it. He said he would contact Mr. Gallagher and share the resident’s concerns with him.  Mr. King offered to represent Council at meetings involving discussion of the Swim Club.
Caroline Bennett was concerned about the increase in the Sewer Authority rates, noting that the residential charge is for the first 10,000 gallons per quarter. After researching her average water usage, she realized that she uses half of the amount charged, approximately 5,000 gallons.  Ms. Bennett questioned how the Sewer Authority arrived at the 10,000 minimum usage figure and asked why the double-digit increase.  Although the Sewer Authority responded to her first inquiry, she did not receive a response to her letter requesting answers to several questions and making some suggestions. 
Certificates of Appropriateness

· A motion was duly made by Councillor King, seconded by Councillor Auerweck, and carried unanimously, to follow the recommendation of the Historic Architectural Review Board and direct President of Council to sign the following Certificate of Appropriateness, thereby approving the historical appropriateness of the application, with final approval by the Code Enforcement Officer. 

The applicant, Ms. Lucerne, expressed her concern that HARB would not approve the alternate material that she wished to use.  She wished that HARB and Council would do some research and consider alternate materials, as many replicate the historic look when applied correctly.   She mentioned that their roofer worked on the Betsy Ross home and knows how to apply the material properly.
COA 2013-009-H Residents David and Allison Lucerne, 111 N. Chancellor Street



The applicants were seeking a Certificate of Appropriateness for the installation 

             of a specific type of metal roofing on an addition.  HARB denied the proposed

             metal roofing, but did approve the use of asphalt shingles or metal roofing of
             copper, terne coated stainless or lead coated copper.

Presentation of Minutes
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Auerweck, seconded by Councillor Machion, and carried with Councillor Burke abstaining, to approve the  June 5, 2013, Council Work Session minutes.
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Burke, seconded by Councillor King, and approved unanimously, to approve the June 11, 2013, Council Meeting minutes.
COMMITTEE REPORTS
Budget & Finance – Robert Walker & Charles Machion

Consolidated Report

· A motion was duly made by Councillor Machion, seconded by Councillor Burke, and carried unanimously, to accept, subject to audit, the consolidated expenditure report for the month of June 2013 totaling $185,430.43. 
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Machion, seconded by Councillor Warren, and carried unanimously, to approve the Professional Service Invoices for May 2013.

Streets, Lights & Properties – Robert Walker & Perry Warren
Mr. Walker raised the ongoing issue of potholes in the parking lots behind Starbucks and [the State Store].   The problem is that the Borough does not know what is going on underneath the parking lot that might be causing the issue.  The Engineer identified two keys areas for investigation, but that would involve an expenditure of funds to explore and identify the problem in order to solve it.  The Engineer will provide an estimate for repaving the entire parking lot, but Mr. Walker noted that the parking lot is still a desirable asset for the Steeple View project, so the Borough must be fiscally responsible of that factor in making any decisions.
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Burke, seconded by Councillor Machion, and carried unanimously, to authorize the Engineer and Scott’s All Seasons to explore and identify possible remedial action for potholes in the two parking lots [behind Starbucks and the 10 Centre Parking Lot] at a cost not to exceed $5,000-$6000.
Mr. Walker reported on the plans for resurfacing Liberty Street and noted that the Borough may have to adjust the curb ramps at the corners of Liberty and Greene Streets.  The Engineer will report at the August Work Session.

Mr. Walker reminded the public of the need to replace the deteriorating slate area on South State Street.  The Borough received three bids for the required work, with a range from $16,031 to $19,400.  The Borough will be financing the cost of the project, but property owners will receive bills for their respective State Street frontage.  The project will not start until after the Car Show on July 21, 2013, and should be completed in 30 days.
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Warren, seconded by Councillor Auerweck, and carried unanimously, to accept the bid of Scott’s All Seasons in the amount of $16,031 to repair the slate area on the East side of State Street between Centre Avenue and Washington Avenue.
Traffic Management Committee – Charles Machion

Mr. Machion reported that a resident made a suggestion that in order to maximize parking spaces, the Borough put parking “T’s” in areas where parking is a problem. Mr. Burke asked if is proven to increase parking and Mr. Machion said that he definitely noticed a difference on North State Street when the “T’s” were painted there and it makes people more aware of parking within the lines. Mr. Machion plans to walk the area with Mr. Auerweck to determine which streets would benefit. Since the cost is not in the 2013 budget, Mr. Walker suggested talking to Scott’s All Seasons regarding what the cost would be.  
Mr. Machion also reported that stop blocks and “slow 25 mph” were being painted on Penn Street and that work was part of the 2013 budget.  Painting of crosswalks will continue throughout the summer.
Mr. King noted that several meetings ago, there was discussion of looking at parking spaces on Court Street at the Flat Iron area.  He asked if the Traffic Committee had discussed the issue and Mr. Machion said he and Mr. Auerweck would look at the area during their walk.
SEPTA Lot Project Update - John Burke

Mr. Burke reported that SEPTA provided a “Right of Entry” Agreement for the volunteers to clear the weeds and foliage from the property.  They also requested insurance coverage, a $750 permit fee and specifications for the proposed footbridge.   The Borough is requesting a waiver of the fee and Mr. Schmidt agreed to forward the footbridge specifications.  Mr. Burke will provide an update at the August Work Session.  

Solicitor’s Report – William Bolla
Mr. Bolla asked Council for authorization to advertise a Peddling and Solicitation Ordinance.

· A motion was duly made by Councillor Warren, seconded by Councillor King, and carried unanimously, to authorize the Solicitor to advertise a Peddling and Solicitation Ordinance for adoption at the August 13, 2013, Council meeting.

Old Business
There was no old business.
New Business
 There was no new business.
Public to be Heard 
Resident Esther Novotney does not want to see an extension of the use at 139 N. State Street [the old Comcast building], which would involve demolition of the barn at the back of the property. Ms. Novotney is concerned about having a parking lot in the back and the additional traffic that it might generate.  She would like to see the property stay as residential as possible and not destroy the quality of life, as she knows it.
Resident Bill Ginty said that he and his neighbors are good stewards of their historic homes, but he does not feel that way about the old Comcast building.  Mr. Ginty referred to the back building as a carriage house, not a barn.  He feels that if historic properties are not maintained, they will disappear.
Joe Lovi, another resident of North State Street, would like to see consistency in the way issues are handled.  Mr. Lovi compared the situation with the barn to the gazebo that was replaced at the Fitch property several years ago and he felt that a precedent was set then. He would like Council to speak to the Zoning Officer about having the barn repaired.
Mr. Bolla explained that the developer granted an extension until October 1, 2013, for the Borough to consider the preliminary plan.  Mr. Bolla felt that the developer wanted to understand the concerns of the neighbors in order to revise the plans.  Mr. Walker noted that the Borough Planning Commission made a recommendation on the plan, but since the applicant gave an extension of time, Council will not take any action on the plan at this time.
Resident Joseph White lives adjacent to the property in question, and is concerned about the neglect of the existing barn structure and he would like to see our ordinance enforced.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:20 P.M.
Respectfully submitted,
Marcia M. Scull

Borough Secretary
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